Appendix 10

From: Morris, Tracey

Sent: 07 November 2018 13:12

To: Mehmet Yilmaz

Cc: Ince, Tom <Thomas.Ince@wiltshire.gov.uk>

Subject: Street Trading Application - George Lane Car Park, Marlborough

Good afternoon Mr Yilmaz,

Many thanks for your application for a Street Trading Consent in George Lane car park in
Marlborough. Following a 30 day consultation period which took into consideration the views on the
application from the Highways Department, Marlborough Town Council, Dorset and Wiltshire Fire
Brigade, Wiltshire Police, the local councillor for this ward, neighbours of the site and members of
the public.

Wiltshire Council is unable to grant this Street Trading Consent on two specific grounds. Firstly
Wiltshire Police have highlighted concerns regarding the ongoing anti-social behaviour in Coopers
Meadow and the Priory Garden. Wiltshire Police have objected on grounds of Safety to placing a
Burger van in an area of high antisocial behaviour as they believe this will likely attract more of the
same. As there are a number of residential properties nearby, this will likely have a greater impact
on their quality of life.

Secondly the site of the requested pitch is within the prohibited 200m of school grounds. St Mary’s
Primary School is within 200 meters walking distance.

Attached are the Street Trading Guidelines including details of the Appeals process should you wish
to challenge this decision with the Licencing Sub-Committee.

Kind regards

Tracey Morris

Markets Officer

Enforcement

Waste & Environment

Wiltshire Council

Tel: 07825850982

Email: tracey.morris@wiltshire.gov.uk
Website: www.wiltshire.gov.uk



